
office hours, Prof. Vogelaar in his 
uncooperative intermediate lab, Prof. 
Sharpe performing the soon to be 
famous “Sharpe split,” and Prof Pitt 
explaining “maysurements.” Professors 
Simonetti, Scarola, Minic, Huber, and 
Takeuchi were given no quarter, all 
comically presented. Scenes were 
separated by commercial breaks 
featuring Prof. Tauber and those 
graduate students and faculty who can’t 
seem to kick their addiction to Robeson 
Hall. 

Finally, Desic tracks Piilonen down, but 
their conversation what changes will be 
made around the department is 
interrupted as Beate, followed, as 
always, by Zia, return from Iowa. Sick of 
the corn and tornados, Beate battled 
Piilonen to try to regain her former 
title. Piilonen is ultimately victorious, 
securing his rightful role as the head of 

Robeson. The night ended with Prof. 
Piilonen starting what will hopefully be a 
new tradition with his own routine: the 
top ten reasons for forgetting your 
homework now hangs proudly in the 
SPS lounge! Maybe next year the other 
Professors can help him out and fight 
back with their own satire. 

A huge thank you to all the students who 
helped write skits, cook and serve 
dinner, and perform. Special thanks to 
Kristen Brown who once again made a 
delicious dessert. Most importantly a 
huge thank you to the faculty and staff 
whose generous donations will allow 
SPS to continue hosting beloved events 
like coffee and doughnuts. SPS wouldn’t 
exist without your support!

" " -Sara Case

Chez Robeson, 
Success!

CHEZ ROBESON, YEP! Planning for next 
years event starts now. Believe it or not we set 
a date and reserve a spot a year in advance. 
This needs to be passed to some new officers 
too! Come to the next SPS meeting. 

SPS MEETING! YReally important meeting 
guys. Get started on an active semester next 
year by meeting, choosing, and even becoming 
next years officers. Elections will be held at the 
last SPS meeting of the semester 4/26 at 7PM

COFFEE AND DONUTS! We have one more 
folks so get your last couple doses of doughnut 
before the long hot summer. You know what 
else!?! May 3rd will be an epic double dose of 
doughnuts and studying. 
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“As always, the food was 
excellent…” – Dr. Uwe Tauber

“Outstanding production!!!” – 
Chris Thomas

Chez Robeson was held this past 
Tuesday, April 17, and, as usual, the 
annual SPS fundraiser was a great 
success! If you weren’t there, you 
should have been, but we’ll fill you in 
anyways. May you see the error in 
your ways and join us for another 
great time next year.

Faculty, staff, graduate students and 
their families enjoyed a delicious chili 
dinner prepared and served by SPS 
members and a scrumptious desert 
of mini pies with homemade ice 
cream.  Students from all grades, 
freshmen and upperclassmen alike, 
performed skits highlighting the 
quirky nature, unusual teaching 
styles, and well documented 
idiosyncrasies of their favorite 
professors.  This year, senior Sam 
Rosenkrantz played “Joe Desic” (a 
wannabe Crocodile Hunter) 
searching Robeson Hall for the new 
department head, Prof. Piilonen.

Along the way, Desic came across 
Prof. Pleimling surrounded by  during 


